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MINUTES OF THE PACULTIY MEETING

May 17, 1971

The mesting was called to order at 1:35 p.n. by the moderator.
Those present ware: Barnard{Moderator), Youtz{recorder), Bavrry,

Bumphrey, Bumphreys, Young, Jones, Aldridge, Wiedemann, Hitchens,
Bickstaedt, Siuss, White, Unsoceld, Brian, Cadwallader.

i. Announcements

a. Don Humphrey anncunced that the departure of Barbara Hopkins
as faculty secretary will require reassigmment cf secretacial
garvicez as she will not be replaced until Fall. New assignments
are ag follews: Cathy Tullis will assist Hitchens, Humphreys and
Jones. Pam ¥Yox will assist Martin, Sluss and Tabbutt.

b. Dave Barry menticmed that the top administrative officers of
the ecoliege had had a most helpful retreat at the end of last
wesk ag a part of the administrative clarification and
organization task undertasken some weeks ago by the President.

2. A Hodaszt Proposal

Pred Young brought forward for discussion his memo of May 10
gsuggesting the instituting of z weekly Paculty Lecture/Discussion
Series, at least by next sutuwmn, as an integrative device within
the faculty. The suggested was discussed briefly and referred

to the three Deszns' Groups for fuvther discussion if desired.

3. Studeant Housing

Richard Jounes reporied on receat discussions within the President’'s
Council concerning severe pressures on available student housiag.
Room deposits already exceed available space by approximately

100. The Council is seriously considering the renting of trallers
to solve this, and at the sawe time to provide spaces for married
students. The faculty reaction was extremely negative to the
guggestion of trailers or othar "temporary housing.” A leangthy
discusgion ensuved fn which alternmative golutions were proposed,
including substantial expressions of interest in the student
experimental housing project currently under study. A strong

fzer was expressed that temporary housing uniis would not

disappesr from the campus once an imitial investment had been

made. It was urged that the Council reconsider the possibility

of gimply refunding the housing deposita of these who have
oversubascribaed the available wnits. If no satisfactory alternative
can be found, the faculty feels that temperary uniltes should be
rented only ¢n a short term basis end that a real commitment be
made to removal of those units at lesst by the: end of the 1971-72

The fear wes expressed that the temporary units will cause a

school year in order (o force more satisfictory “long-range solutioms.
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great semnse of unhappiness and betrayal among the students

who find themselves “stuck" in these unitg afrer the
attractive descriptions of housing found in the catalog and
after the considersble enthusiasm generated by the rhetorie

en experimental housing possibilities. Two specifie
recoumendations were made if the dismsl voute of temporary
housing is tsken: a) that students who are apt o end up in
the temporary hcusing be informed immediately of thise fact,

of the mature of the housing, and of the poseibility of retrieving
their housing deposits if they wish; and b) that staff and
faculty inaugurate an affirmative program immediately upon
arrival of the students next fall who really wish to work
toward envivommentally suitable experimental housing as a rapid
sclutien to the student housing problea. Unless thess
positive steps are undertaken vigorousiy, it ie the

prediction and concern of the faculty that the strong student
dissatisfaction likely to erupt next Fall may totally inhibic
our curricalar efforts. ; .

Report om interimstitutional Grading Conferemce

Will Huwphreys reported on the Conference, attended by Dave

Brown and himself, at Ellensberg last week. Discussions at

the Conference revealed that a number of our sister institurions
are gradually moving toward a "no penalty” grading system

(no ¥ grades) somewhat more in conformicy with cur own Credit/

e Credit system. Discussions alsc revealed that most participants
were not antagonistic to Evergreen but felt that the faculties

at their institutions may well hold many negative views when it
comes to transfers and graduste admissions. Representatives

from the U. of W., for ezample, expressed the need-as s minimum—
for statements {rom our faculty om the probable success of an
Evergreen student apply o U. of W. in the Univergity settiung.

Our statements of probable sucecess will gain credibility over

time if we do an honest job of it. The U. of W. representatives
also. felt that the Graduate Admissions Office would probably faver
a student from elsewhere who had regular grades on a transcript
over an Evergreen student who had only Credit/Fo Credic if it
came to a cholice between two students,

Progress Report of the DTF on Faculty Bepefits

B111l Aldridge reviewed the work of the group to date and askad
Wiedemann and Youtz to present data collected on the College
benefits programs snd salary-compenszation informetein relative
to AADP averages for the State of Washington. Future
plans for the Committee’s activities were descriked.
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6. ¥Hechkend Campus Security

Dave Hitchens reported on the ungatisfactory attitudes and

behavior of the weekend gsecurity guards on campus. Considerable
concern was also axpressed concerning the Ffasct ihat the zuards carry
its sentiments to Joe Shoben (and Dean Clabaugh 1if appropriate)

to seek an early resolution of these problismg.

7. Report of Meetinz of Council of Faculty Representatives-Al Wiedemann

Presentad conetitution of new proposed organizaticn. After
discussion, the faculiy agreed to join the organization and
approved the constitution. Sethre was selacted to fill the one
year represeatative peosition, Wicdemann and ¥. Humphreys were
selected for the two and three year positions(they are to decide
between them who gets which positicn). These terms are to begin
July 1, 1971 The representetive with only one year vemaining

in his term shall serve as chairuasn of the group. Three alternates
will be selected with the participationof the fal1l 1§71-72 faculty.

8. EoRa X& C.-Biil A.ldrid_&g

Aldridge called to the attention of the faculty the organization
known as Educational Resesrch Information Center. An abstract
of Educational Publications compiled by this group is available
regularly in our Libravy. .

9. New Business

Selection of a new Moderator and recorder wera achieved with
minimum diserder due to the temporary absence of the
vietimg: Will Humphreys-moderator, and Dick Jomes-recorder.

BESPECTEULLY AND JOYFULLY SUBMITTED,

BYRON L. T0UTZ
Recorder




